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Investing in our schools 

The NSW Government is investing $8.6 billion in school infrastructure over the next four years, continuing its program to deliver 160 

new and upgraded schools to support communities across NSW. This builds on the more than $9.1 billion invested in projects 

delivered since 2017, a program of $17.7 billion in public education infrastructure.  

The NSW Department of Education is committed to delivering new and upgraded schools for communities across NSW. The delivery 

of these important projects is essential to the future learning needs of our students and supports growth in the local economy. 

Project overview 

Meadowbank Public School and Marsden High School relocated to their new home at the Meadowbank Education and Employment 

Precinct in early 2022. Side by side, the schools have formed a connected education community, supporting students within the one 

precinct throughout their school years and beyond. The new school facilities cater for 1000 primary school students, 1500 secondary 

school students and a further 120 Intensive English Centre students.  

Mellor Street Pedestrian Crossing update 

The pedestrian crossing works are expected to be completed this month, with installation of the street lights for the Mellor Street 

and See Street pedestrian crossings expected to be installed by Ausgrid by the end of April. You may notice some changes to 

pedestrian and vehicle access near the intersection of Mellor and Macpherson Street as part of these works, including:  

▪ Traffic control to ensure the safe movement of pedestrians and traffic. Any temporary changes to traffic movements or parking 

will be clearly signposted and monitored by traffic controllers.  

▪ Impacts to parking and traffic movement in the direct vicinity of the works.  

▪ Permanent loss of two car parking spaces on the eastern side of Mellor Street and three car parking spaces on the western side.  

Stage two of these works is also anticipated to be complete by April and will include:  

▪ installation of two new streetlights for the new pedestrian crossings  

▪ painting of the pedestrian crossing markings on the street.  
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Hermitage Road works update 

Planned works on the western footpath on Hermitage Road are anticipated to begin in late March, pending authority approval. We 

will make sure residents are notified of any upcoming works in the area once approvals are finalised. 

Thank you for your patience while we deliver this important school infrastructure. 

Indicative location of new pedestrian crossing and street lights 
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